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Ross Alameddine 
Virginia Tech University Studies sophomore Ross Al-

ameddine recently declared a major in English and minors in 
French and business, fields that reflected his creativity and his 
computer knowledge.

He was the son of Lynnette Alameddine and Dr. Abdal-
lah Alameddine and brother of Yvonne Alameddine. From 
Saugus, Mass., formerly of Melrose, Mass., Ross was a 2005 
graduate of Austin Preparatory School.

Ross enjoyed computer games and played them com-
petitively. He beta-tested well-known games and even sold 

online characters. Before coming 
to Virginia Tech, he worked as a 
home-computer repair specialist.

Whether between classes 
or on nice days, Ross enjoyed 
rollerblading. He adored mov-
ies and music, played piano, and 
sang at Austin. Ross’s fondness 
for language and voicing strong 
opinions was manifested through 
active participation in the French 
and Debate clubs at Austin. 

The above qualities developed 
on Ross’s journey through college. English instructor Brent 
Stevens writes, “He talked about his life, his emotions, his 
deep insights.  . . .  He put himself out there in front of 35 
people, most of whom he did not know,  . . .  helping us to un-
derstand what we were reading and viewing with his unique 
perspective.  . . .  Knowing Ross Alameddine  . . .  sustains the 
belief that we all need so desperately right now: that there is 
good in this world.”

Ross always sought to make others laugh and enjoy life. 
“From our first few days together in class,” writes English in-
structor Robert Canter, “I remember thinking, ‘Here’s a man 
who’s going to make his children laugh. Here is a man who 
deserves the title ‘beloved.’ Here’s a man who, just by being 
himself, makes you a better person.’”

Christopher James “Jamie” Bishop 
Jamie Bishop, devoted son, gentle colleague, and gener-

ous friend, died at the age of 35 while teaching introduc-
tory German. Although his 
courses were legendarily rigorous, 
“Herr Bishop” was popular with 
students because he always gave 
them whatever individual atten-
tion they needed to succeed. Jamie 
was a fun-loving but no-nonsense 
man, easy-going but passionate 
about the environment, nature, 
art, and teaching.

Jamie joined the Department 
of Foreign Languages and Litera-
tures as an instructor in 2005 and was also an instructor in 
the Faculty Development Institute. 

He had a reputation as a techno guru and a passionate 
and gifted photographer. His art vibrantly captures the inten-
sity with which he viewed the world and the beauty he found 
there. Jamie also designed book jacket covers and created 
multimedia science fiction art. He had planned to enter the 
B.F.A. program at Virginia Tech in fall 2007 to study graphic 
art.

Jamie hailed from the small town of Pine Mountain, Ga., 
and earned bachelor’s and master’s degrees at the University 
of Georgia. He interned at the Pentagon in Washington, 
D.C., and then spent many years abroad. As a Fulbright 
Scholar, Jamie studied at the Christian-Albrechts-Universität 
in Kiel, Germany, and also worked as a freelance translator, 
German tutor, and teacher of English in Heidelberg. 

A man of keen wit with a contagious enthusiasm for life, 
Jamie was an avid hiker, film connoisseur, and devoted fan of 
the Atlanta Braves. 

Jamie shared the conviction that studying foreign lan-
guages and cultures is not only a joy but also fundamental to 
learning about and understanding humanity. 

In memorium




